Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor John Merry, Lead Member for Regeneration in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Part 3,,2.3 (1) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby: 
Approve the re-allocation £205,000 from the Irwell River Park Capital Programme Allocation for 2011/2012 to fund the accelerate of Greengate Public Realm Ph1A and Ph1B contract works to facilitate the early closure of Victoria Street.

Assessment of Risk: High
As part of the highway network changes needed to facilitate the closure of Victoria Street in Manchester, Salford City Council needs to deliver the new Chapel Street carriageway and new signalised Victoria Bridge Street/Chapel St junction element of the Greengate Public Realm Ph1A and Ph1B ahead of the closure on 4th March 2012. The contractor for the public realm contract, Carillion will need to accelerate the programme for the highway works from 10 weeks to 6 weeks to ensure that the new Chapel Street carriageway and new signalised Victoria Bridge Street/Chapel St junction is delivered by the 4th March 2012. The cost of accelerating the contract works is £205,000
Legal Advice obtained:  Yes (Norman Perry)
Financial Advice obtained:  Yes (Joanne Hardman) 
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer: Nik Puttnam



       Tel No 0161-686-7421 

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the     Sustainable Regeneration  Scrutiny Committee.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Key:

Signed: ………………J D Merry ………………………………

Date …………………7th February, 2012……………………………………. 

*
This decision was published on 8th February ,2012 
*
This decision will come in force on 15th February unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

